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NEWS RELEASE: Commission sets intervenor participation deadline in eastern Idaho electric 

utility’s on-site generation case. 

 

BOISE (March 4, 2025) - The Idaho Public Utilities Commission has set a March 20, 2025, 

deadline to file for intervenor status in an electric utility’s case to change the credit given to 

customers who supply power to the utility through on-site generation. 

 

Rocky Mountain Power, which serves customers in eastern Idaho, offers the credit to customers 

who participate in the on-site generation. On-site generation systems, such as solar panels, 

provide electricity to these customers. Any excess energy is transmitted to the utility’s system for 

the credit. 

 

The utility is proposing to change the value of credit for exported energy from a retail rate, 

valued at around $0.09 to $0.10 per kilowatt hour for residential customers, to a time-

differentiated financial bill credit that would be approximately $0.04 per kilowatt hour. The 

utility is also proposing to modify the on-site generation system size cap for commercial, 

industrial and irrigation customers 

 

The proposed changes apply to non-legacy customers. The commission previously granted 

legacy status, or grandfathered customers who had on-site generation systems installed prior to 

October of 2020. Customers who installed on-site generation systems since then have non-legacy 

status and have been compensated under a different structure that has been subject to change. 

 

Intervenors in a case are allowed to participate in the proceedings for applications submitted to 

the commission. Those interested in becoming an intervenor can send an e-mail to 

secretary@puc.idaho.gov. If computer access is not available, a request can be mailed to: 

 

Commission Secretary 

Idaho Public Utilities Commission 

P.O. Box 83720 

Boise, ID 83720-0074 

mailto:adam.rush@puc.idaho.gov
mailto:secretary@puc.idaho.gov


 

Street address for express mail: 

 

11331 W. Chinden Blvd. 

Building 8, Suite 201-A 

Boise, ID 83714 

 

Additional information on Rocky Mountain Power’s application is available at: 

puc.idaho.gov/case/Details/7488. 

 


